
Up 

Beat 
 

 
 

The first edition of ‘Up Beat’ the Essex Police Band newsletter               September 2015 

A WARM WELCOME FROM THE EDITOR 

Up Beat is your new format newsletter which we hope that you, as a Friend of the Band, will find both interesting and             
informative. In future we shall be publishing two issues a year which will reach you in February and August. 

We will do our best to keep you up to date with our public engagements for the weeks ahead and also include some reviews and 
photos of events that have taken place over the past few months. 

We would welcome contributions to the 
newsletter from our readers and I will 
make sure that space is made available 
for you to air your views. 

I know that a number of you prefer to  
receive a printed copy of our newsletters 
but in the interests of minimising our 
costs it would help if we were able to 
send it to you electronically to your email 
address. If you can help please let our 
Band Secretary, Andrew Norton know at 
andrewnorton181@btinternet.com 

 

Photo: The Band ready for the concert 
with Gwent Police Choir at St Julianôs 
Church, Newport 

for report see page 2 

EVENTS FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Saturday 24th October  7.30pm 
Joint concert with Gwent Police Choir and Essex Police Choir to be held in Chelmsford Cathedral. 
Tickets Ã10 available from Mark Lawrence on 07802 414793 or tickets@essexpolicechoir.co.uk 
 
Saturday 7th November 7.00pm 
Remembrance Festival with Hadleigh Temple Salvation Army band to be held at Hadleigh Temple       
Corps, 146-148 London Road, Hadleigh, SS7 2PF. 
Tickets will be available at the door.  
    
Saturday 28th November 7.30pm 
Great Waltham Parish Church Festival of Trees concert.                 
Tickets from Malcolm Ward on 01245-360149 or Joanne Steele 01245-360918 or Walthambury stores. 
         
Saturday 5th December 7.30pm  
Concert with Braintree Male Voice Choir at Braintree Arts Centre, Notley Road, Braintree, CM7 1WY.                  
Tickets available at the door or from Braintree Male Voice Choir. 
         
Monday 21st December 7.30pm 
Essex Police Band Annual Christmas Concert at Marconi Club, Beehive Lane, Chelmsford, CM2 9FH.               
Tickets, Ã5, will be available from Marconi Club or by using the booking form on our website. 

Chairman       Deputy Chief Constable 

         Derek Benson  

Vice Chairman       Mark Harvey  

Secretary           Andrew Norton 

Musical Director   Nigel Cooper 



MOST OF US TRAVELLED IN COMFORT BY COACH TO OUR CONCERT IN NEWPORT 

But Lisa Haines and Graham Hurrell opted to go on their bikes and this is Grahamôs      
description of their journey 

Three glorious sunny days with a tail wind. You cannot imagine the smug satisfaction of   
gliding through Londonôs East End on two wheels whilst the jammed up traffic snarled itôs 
way beside us. Breezing along the embankment past The Tower, Boadicea, Parliament, the 
Chelsea Pensioners home, the London Eye, this wasnôt a journey - it was a sight seeing 
tour. We crossed the river and took a meandering route through Staines which, like it 
sounds, wasnôt the pleasantest part of the trip. At glorious Windsor we rested briefly by the 
magnificent Castle making friends with the cheery gate attendant, an ex cyclist himself. 
From Windsor we followed the National Cycle Network along the picturesque and peaceful 
tow path of Old Father Thames and eventually ending up spending an eerie, sleepless, 
probably haunted, night in the spookiest Pub in  Newbury disturbed the whole night through 
by the inexplicable noise of moving furniture.  
Bleary eyed, and not a little troubled by the things going bump in the night, we continued 

westward along the beautiful Kennet and Avon tow path. Far from the madding crowded traffic. At one point, with the grinding M4 far away to 
the South, we cycled into a herd of Fallow deer, munching away at the hedgerow. Who was more shocked? They stampeded right - we 
stampeded left.  
It is so easy to forget what a wonderful, blessed and beautiful country we live in and our continuing journey took us through some of the most 
stunningly spectacular countryside. We saw the Severn Bridge long before we got to it. Crossing that awesome monument to human       
endeavour by bicycle was quite tremendous. The heavy lorries make it rumble like a gigantic timpani. A thunderous drum roll as we entered 
Wales. Arriving in lovely old Chepstow we had a sleep that all the ghosts in the world wouldnôt have woken us from. 
The next day was an easy twenty mile ride to meet up with the band. With a tinge of sadness our trip had ended. As in life, it isnôt the       
destination, but the journey taken that is everything. 

Up Beat edited by Ted Hawkes  

 
Please send contributions for the newsletter by email to 

ted@tedjac.plus.com or andrewnorton181@btinternet.com            
or by hand to any band member 

 

      Visit us at www.essexpoliceband.org.uk  

CONGRATULATIONS TO JAMES PERRETT 

(3RD CORNET) 

After  4  years  of  studies  at  the  University  
of Hertfordshire  James graduated on 11th 
September with a 1st Class Honours Degree in 
Aerospace Technology with Pilot Studies. 

He  is  currently  working  for  MBDA UK     
Missile  Systems (Formerly British Aerospace 

Dynamics) in Stevenage but says that his dream job would be 
to fly as a Commercial Airline Pilot. 

22 year old James has been playing the cornet since he was 
seven and was encouraged to join the Band in 2007 by his 
father Steve, who is a serving police officer in the Forensic 
Collision Investigation Unit based at Boreham. When asked 
about his other leisure time activities he confesses to being a 
Leyton Orient supporter and says that he enjoys playing golf 
but doesnôt always like looking at the scores on his scorecard! 

OTHER CONCERT REPORTS IN BRIEF 
 
The Parish Church of St Peter ad Vincula in Coggeshall was the 
venue for the second joint concert arranged with The Hedingham 
Singers on May 15th. Ã350 was raised and distributed to The Essex 
and Herts Air Ambulance Trust, East Angliaôs Childrenôs Hospices 
and the Nepal Earthquake Disaster Fund. 

    **************     

A showery day on Saturday June 20th found us playing under the 
welcome protection of a hastily erected awning to an appreciative 
audience at the Woodland Cemetery Memorial Concert in Herongate. 

    ************* 

On July 29th the band had the pleasure of entertaining the visitors 
to the Sandringham Flower Show amongst whom were the Prince 
of Wales and the Duchess of Cornwall. 

    ************* 

At our concert at All Saints Church in Writtle on Saturday 12th   
September we performed for the first time a new arrangement of 
music from the hugely successful musical Les Miserables. 

 It was good to see a total of 32 band members 
together with 10 wives/partners enjoy a really good 
weekend in Newport for our concert with the Gwent 
Police Choir. Our thoughts were with John Poston 
who due to poor health couldn't be with us and Phil 
Davis who had an unfortunate date with the dentist 
which left him unable to play his euphonium for a 
few weeks. 

We were made most welcome at the Newport   
Hilton and our hosts were on hand to guide us 
safely to St Julianôs Church later in the day. 

You can see from the programme here that our MD 
was keen to show off the bandôs talents with     
various styles of music. These together with the 
characteristically rich sound of a Welsh Male Voice 
Choir certainly gave the audience a concert to  
remember. 

A post concert social event at a local Rugby Club 
was thoroughly enjoyed by the band, choir and 
guests. As we left the party the choir gave  us a 
poignant rendition of ñWeôll Keep a Welcome in the 
Hillsideò. 

Iôm sure that we will make them as welcome on their return visit to us 24th October for the concert in Chelmsford Cathedral. 

Some of the band items can be seen and heard on our You Tube channel 


